
 

KIRKLEES COUNCIL 
ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 – SECTION 23 
NOTICE OF PROPOSED INSTALLATION OF A ZEBRA CROSSING 
KITSON HILL ROAD, MIRFIELD 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Kirklees Council propose to introduce under Section 
23 of the Road Traffic Act 1984, as amended, the following feature at the following 
locations: 
 
Implementation of a Zebra Crossing  
On Kitson Hill Road, at a point 11 metres east of the junction with Slipper Lane Mirfield, 
(measured to its centre point, with the associated zigzag markings extending: 
 

1. 22 metres eastwards and westwards on the south side of Kitson Hill Road  
2. 22 metres westwards and 14 metres eastwards on the north side of Kitson Hill 

Road  
 

Reason: Community Project Scheme to introduce Zebra Crossing between the school 
and the artificial pitches to improve crossing facilities in the area. 
 
A copy of the plan showing the precise location of the proposed installations may be 
inspected and obtained: 
 

• Online: http://www.kirklees.gov.uk/trafficregulation  

• By emailing highways.TRO@kirklees.gov.uk 

 
Any person wishing to comment or make representation upon the proposed installation 
should write to: 
 

• by email: crossing.notices@kirklees.gov.uk; or 
 

• by post to Harry Garland, Kirklees Council Legal Services, PO Box 1720, 
Huddersfield HD1 9EL 

 
Comments or representations must be sent no later than 29 August 2024, and please 
ensure you quote reference DEV/HG/D124-185 

 
Dated this 01 August 2024 
 
Samantha Lawton – Service Director – Legal, Governance and Commissioning 
Kirklees Council, Legal Services  
PO Box 1720  
Huddersfield  
HD1 9EL 
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